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1. The meeting was called to order at 1:00 pm. 
 
 

Members present:  J. Drexel Wheeler, DVM, Chair; Paula Yankauskas, VMD, Vice-Chair; 
Crager J. Boardman, Jr; Ryan Canales, MVB, Secretary; Terry York, Public Member and 
Jeannette Hogan, Public Member 
 
OPR Personnel present: Lauren Hibbert, General Counsel and Tara Grenier, Licensing 
Administrator 
 
Others Present: Kathy Finnie, Dr. Kristin Haas and Dr. Kent Henderson 
 
 

2. Ms. Hibbert requested Board members gather by tele-conference to discuss the 
 proposed amendment given to Legislature regarding the Veterinary Client Patient 
 Relationship (VCPR) and make updates to the Vermont Veterinary Statutes through the 
 OPR Bill.  Ms. Hibbert reviewed the amendments she proposed with all participating 
 members.   
 
 Dr. Yankauskas made a motion to approve the Statute revisions made and present them 
 to Legislature in the OPR Bill.  Dr. Wheeler called for a vote.  The Board members 
 approved the motion unanimously. 
 
 Dr. Yankauskas made a motion to adjourn the tele-conference at 2:40 pm.  Dr. 
 Boardman seconded  the motion.  Motion passed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


